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Minutes – February meeting of the SF sub-group

I) Short summary of the exchange at national level on Members’ involvement in the next round of Structural Funds. 
There was a rather positive assessment as far the openness of the consultation process is concerned. Several National Networks are being involved but not for Romania (with a selective process excluding most of the social inclusion NGOs). 

But Social Inclusion and Poverty Reduction Target is barely mentioned so far in those processes (excepted in Austria where NGOs are invited to take part in official discussions about how to translate the new poverty target in PC and PO). The main explanation is that Member States have been pressured by the European Commission in its position papers to build up their priorities accordingly to the Country Specific Recommendations issued. Therefore, the employment target gets a much higher profile. 

 II) Action points:
-          The Secretariat to send to the Members a mapping document about the national processes and Members’ involvement around the drafting of Partnership Contracts and Operational Programs. This document will be made available on EAPN Members’ room and regularly updated. 

-          The Secretariat to send regular update on important EU Developments and summary of Members’ initiatives 
-          If possible, an exchange session during the May meeting of the EU ISG involving Belgian Managing Authorities and ESF/ ERDF Desk Officers (EC). 
-          The SF leaflet will be revised: better contextualize to reflect on the new profile given to the poverty reduction target in Structural Funds. This leaflet will be used as a bank of good practices of socially integrated projects funded by SF with the aim to influence managing authorities while drafting the OPs. Members have till the 20th of February to check at the case studies provided in the leaflet and add new ones from their network (cf doc attached). 

-          The need for a new Manual for the next programming period of SF (2014-2020) emerged as well to help National Members to apply and get funding. But, this work cannot be performed before the final adoption of the new SF regulations. This means not before beginning of 2014. 

-          The potential of social economy/ entrepreneurship in relation to Structural Funds should be better prioritized – This would have to be viewed in a broader EAPNs analysis (see Graciela’s doc on social integration companies in Spain attached). 

